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Health Advisory Regarding 2019 Novel Coronavirus (2019-nCoV) 
 
Dear Students, Faculty, & Staff: 
 
The health and well-being of the College community is our highest priority, as evidenced by the 
thoughtful, proactive contributions from across campus to our preparation efforts for 
coronavirus/COVID-19. This situation is a dynamic one and we expect to continue sending 
updates as we have them. 
 
Importantly, there are no confirmed cases of coronavirus/COVID-19 on our 
campus. 
 
Emergency Communications for All 
Update Your Cell Phone Information. In order to ensure our ability to communicate to all via 
text message updates, please take a moment to update your cell phone and emergency contact 
information on Campus Web, via gbcALERT. This is accessible under the "Quick Links" tab on 
the left-hand side of Campus Web. 
 
Individuals with a Chronic Health Condition or Compromised Immune Systems 
Based on CDC guidance, we advise that anyone who has a chronic health condition, is 
immunocompromised, or on medication that may weaken the immune system, consider limiting 
time on-campus until further notice. Social distancing is challenging in a College environment, 
especially in the residence halls. If you are unsure if you are in one of these categories, please 
consult with your primary care provider. 
  
For students who choose not to return to campus for health reasons including possible exposure 
to COVID-19 or displaying symptoms related to COVID-19, please contact your advisor via 
email. 
 
For employees who choose not to return to campus for health reasons including possible 
exposure to COVID-19 or displaying symptoms of COVID-19, please contact your direct 
supervisor. 
 
College Sponsored Travel 
All College sponsored travel is subject to Executive Council approval. 
 
Possible Exposure Procedure for Students 
If you are concerned that you may have been exposed to COVID-19: 
 
If you are a Resident Student: 
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• Stay in your room, and contact the Office of Residence Life for further assistance. 
• Monitor your temperature twice daily. 
• Immediately report fever, cough, or shortness of breath to your local health department 

and health care provider. Call ahead to the healthcare facility before you arrive seeking 
medical care. 

 
If you are a Commuter Student: 

• Do not return to campus. 
• Monitor your temperature twice daily. 
• Immediately report fever, cough, or shortness of breath to your local health department 

and health care provider. Call ahead to the healthcare facility before you arrive seeking 
medical care. 

 
Information for Employees 

• If you should need to be absent from work due to coronavirus, for any reason, whether 
for yourself or a family member, please report this absence to your direct supervisor. 

• Please consult your personal health care provider with questions regarding your health. 
• In addition to frequent hand-washing, consider ways you can pitch in to keep work-

spaces clean. Our maintenance staff is taking extra steps to enhance cleaning, but we 
encourage you to wipe down conference, kitchen, and shared work-spaces after use. 

• Begin planning for telework with your supervisor by identifying projects that you can 
work on at home should you need to take an unexpected leave of absence, and whether 
any specific tasks will require VPN access. 

 
Expectations for Non-Discrimination 
We understand that some members of our community are from or have connections to places 
with confirmed cases of COVID-19. We lend our sincere support to all especially those who may 
be far from home and experiencing distress about the well-being of their loved ones. 
 
As a community, Goldey-Beacom College is committed to being a diverse and inclusive 
community and supports all members of the College community who are from or have 
connections to anywhere that has confirmed cases of COVID-19. As a community, we must not 
allow fear to threaten our commitment to embracing diversity on our campus. Bias based 
conduct, targeting people based on perceptions about identity or beliefs creates barriers to 
inclusion, access, and trust. It affects not only the targeted individual or group, but adversely 
affects our entire College community. Biased behaviors, stereotyping, and discrimination are 
not tolerated at Goldey-Beacom College. As a higher education institution, we set a high bar: to 
educate and care for the whole person, across all diversity and aspects of identity. Those who 
experience harassment or discrimination on campus can contact the Dean of Students, Chuck 
Hammond. 
 
Thank you for your continued attention to College communications during this critical time. 
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Goldey-Beacom College will continue to monitor this situation and provide updates when they 
become available. If you have any concerns, please contact Student Affairs at (302)225-
6332. 
 
Chuck Hammond 
Dean of Students 
hammond@gbc.edu | (302) 225-6352 
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